
Minutes of Faculty Senate Meeting 



 The Elections Committee has been assigned the task to determine who is a general faculty 

member. 

 The Faculty Welfare Committee will revisit the 10 hours minimum of office hours at the next 

meeting. 

 The Faculty Handbook Subcommittee has finished updating the Faculty Handbook.  It has not 

yet be approved by the whole Faculty Senate. 

 The Fiscal Affairs Committee gave their report.  

o In mid-December, the state should get an idea where ULM is financially.  On January 15, 

the budget numbers must be in.  Half or our state funds come from federal funding.   

o Senators want to know where the notice was for this round of cuts and how much notice 

will be given for the next round of cuts. 

o We need to get some accountability for the cutting of the Medical Laboratory Science  

(MLS) major.   

 100% of their majors are hired. 70-80% of the area’s Medical Laboratory Scientists 

come from ULM. The administration argued that the closing of MLS would produce 

$300,000 in savings.  However, the members of the FS view this amount of savings 

skeptically.  

 Decisions to cut programs were made to have a minimal impact on the university’s 

revenue and a minimal number of students lost. 

 President Anderson asked for this issue to be deferred to the Faculty Welfare 

Committee.  The FS needs to ask well-crafted questions to the administration to 

look at the programs that were cut, specifically looking at faculty and student 

impact. 

 Unfinished business 

o A motion was passed to thank Senator Niemla for a job well done organizing the ULM 

Faculty Senate 40
th

 Anniversary Celebration (Anderson/Sylvester).  Senator Niemla gave 

each senator a bundle of 40
th

 Anniversary pencils to distribute to his/her constituents. 

o The Faculty Workload Ad Hoc Committee finished their document by folding in the one 

from Texas State University. 

o Administrative Structure Ad Hoc Committee was not shown the final reorganization 

document before it was distributed to the faculty. 

o The presentation by President Anderson, Staff Senate President Wilkerson, and SGA 

President Jana Robinson at the Interfaith Session on November 7 went very well.   

 New business 

o Senator Frye has volunteered to work with Marilyn McIntosh to train the faculty on the 

Tenure and Promotion procedures. 

o Graduate Admissions: 

 Undergraduate admissions is now handling graduate admissions. 



 Senator Frye was just given 3 names of accepted Gerontology graduate students just 

instead of in June.  A similar situation happened in History, resulting in lost 

applicants. 

 President Anderson requested that they contact Dr. Leonard Clark as new Director 

of the Graduate School. 

o Grant Processing: 

 Senator Frye is having trouble finding out information on her grants.   

 The advice given was to contact Cynthia Rodriquez in OSPR. When emailing Dr. 

Richters, cc Sheila McMahon on your request. 

  

The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 pm (Loeb).  

 

Respectfully submitted,


